The regular meeting of the Town Council of Haymarket was called to order at 6:00 p.m. on Nov. 19, 1979 by Mrs. Gilbertson who opened the neeting with prayer and the pledge. Council members present were Bean, Crouch, Melton and Smith. Absent were Orndoff and Gossom.

The minutes were read and accepted with the following correction. The amount of the HUD grant was \$367,500. The treasurer's report was given. One bill was presented for approval from the Michie Company in the amount of . Council approved payment.

Engineering and surveying work has begun for sewer work.

Mr. John Marles from Richmond will be working with the Planning Commission on the Comprehensive Plan.

There have been complaints from Town citizens of trash being scattered over streets where dogs have torn trash bags. Turnere Smith informed Council that the litter las could be amended to require the use of closed covers for trash. The matter was tabled.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Approved:

mus DO

Muriel Gilbertson, Mayor